
 

Over the past several months, the board 
has been holding monthly phone confer-
ences to stay current, relevant, and re-
sponsive to wildlife issues in this age of 

information.   
 
The board supported Governor Dayton’s 
Buffer Initiative but this bill, part of the Ag 
and Environment Omnibus budget bill 
(H.F. 846), was recently vetoed.  We will 
have to see how the legislature resolves 
the issues presented in this Omnibus 

budget bill. 
 
MN TWS also was an important project 
partner on the LCCMR Hunter’s Choice 
proposal (Alternative Ammo) with the 
intention that we would be contracted to 
host 10 workshops (for $20K).  Unfortu-
nately, this did not pass in this legislative 
cycle, despite being recommended for 
funding by the LCCMR commission.  This 
proposal has been resubmitted by the 
Raptor Center for consideration next 
year and MN TWS will continue to work 
with the Raptor Center on this issue.   
By now most of you should be aware of 
Executive Order 15-10 that directed the 
Minnesota Department of Natural Re-
sources to discontinue placing additional 
radio collars on moose.   Your wildlife 
chapter has sent a letter to Governor 
Dayton stressing that wildlife research, 
including capture and marking of wild ani-
mals, is a fundamental component of sci-
ence-based wildlife management.  Science
-based information is essential to making 
credible, fact-driven decisions for wildlife 
populations managed in public trust by 
Minnesota’s Department of Natural Re-
sources.  It is anticipated that your chap-
ter may have an opportunity to visit with 

Governor Dayton on this issue as well as 
the role that Minnesota Chapter of The 
Wildlife Society with science based natu-
ral resource issues.   
 
MN TWS also signed on to support for 
the Land and Water Conservation Fund 
(LWCF).  LWCF is an important program 
that provides a large source of funding to 
local, state, and federal agencies for the 
purposes of acquiring and conserving pub-
lic land.  This program is set to expire 
this year, and US Congress is currently 
considering reauthorizing this fund in or-

der to allow it to continue.   
 
Kristin Fritz, our longtime database coor-
dinator, has left her position with the 
USFWS at Bigstone NWR and is moving 
down to Texas with a great opportunity 
to work with the USFWS in an exciting 
new area.  Congratulations.  Mandy 
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Uhrich, Wildlife Damage Specialist with the MN DNR 
in Brainerd, has stepped in to fill this important posi-

tion for MN TWS.   
 
Our summer workshop is currently being planned for 
late August.  This workshop will be held in Big Lake 
with a site visit to Sherburne NWR. The workshop 
will focus on conservation grazing, and important 
management topic within the MN DNR and USFWS.  
This workshop will be a great forum and learning op-
portunity for those interested in a conducting con-
servation grazing on public lands.  Look for workshop 

announcements to be out shortly. 
 
Take the time to enjoy our natural resources this 

summer, be it on the water, in the forests, or on the 

prairies.  Our contributions that we make during our 

day jobs make a huge difference to our resources and 

for the public.  Thank you for making Minnesota a 

beautiful place. 

 
Richard Olsen 
President – MN Chapter of The Wildlife Society 

 
mn2015duluth@gmail.com 

Ph: 320/634-7340 
H: 320/634-4750 
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Region 1— Kyle Arola 

News from the Northwest 
 
Elk Research 
 
Elk (Cervus elaphus) were numerous across the Min-
nesota prairie and forest transition zone prior to 
settlement by Europeans.  Due mainly to conver-
sion of habitat to agriculture and over-exploitation, 
elk were extirpated from Minnesota by the early 
1900s.  Through restoration efforts and immigra-
tion, there are currently about 150 elk in north-
west Minnesota.  The primary objective of this 
study is to provide baseline information necessary 
to efficiently accelerate management of elk and 
their habitats for future enhancement of elk in the 
state.  We will affix Global Positioning System 
(GPS) collars to 20 adult elk and study their move-
ments and preferences for habitats.  This study will 
provide the first information collected about move-
ments, home ranges, and habitat use by elk in Min-
nesota.  A two-pronged approach, including spatial 
analysis of elk movements and direct measurement 
of habitat characteristics, is necessary to classify 
fine-scale habitats preferred by elk in Minnesota.  
This information will enable MNDNR to improve 
management practices and to identify additional 
patches of habitat likely to be used by elk, which 
may be managed to aid in enhancing the population 
size and range extent of elk in the future.  The goals 
of this project are to:  1) describe the home range 
sizes and movements of adult elk, and 2) character-

ize seasonal habitat use of elk at the landscape level 
and identify fine-scale habitat features preferred by 
elk.  These data will inform future management of 
the population and will help design strategies to 
improve the habitats essential to elk.  In subsequent 
research, MNDNR will use data generated in the 
proposed study to develop landscape level maps 
with Global Information Systems (GIS) to identify 
additional areas ideal for improving elk habitats to 
promote the enhancement of elk numbers and their 

range extent.    

 
 
Glacial Ridge and Agassiz NWRs- Gregg 

Knutsen, Refuge Manager, USFWS 
 
Spring field work is being initiated on a 3-year study 
that is examining methylmercury (MeHg) levels in 
sediment and bio-indicators (i.e., invertebrates, fish, 
tree swallows) in wetlands at both Glacial Ridge 
and Agassiz NWRs. This work represents follow-up 
investigation to previous MeHg studies on both ref-

uges. 
 
News from Red Lake WMA 

 
The spring has been busy with staff conducting sur-
veys on owls/goshawks, frogs, nightjars, woodcock, 

sharp-tailed grouse and ruffed grouse. 

Regional Reports - News from the Field 
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Regional Reports (continued) 

 
A public dragonfly survey will take place in late June. 

Contact staff for details if interested in participating. 
 
USFWS and MNDNR - Comings and Goings 
 
Amy Westmark started as the new Assistant Area 
Wildlife Manager in Park Rapids in April.  Amy came 
from the Division Ecological & Water Resources in 
the Central Office where she worked with the Min-
nesota Biological Survey as a natural resource spe-
cialist.

 
 
Amy grew up in Brooklyn Park and most recently 
lived in St. Michael.  She received her B.S. in Environ-
mental Science from Bethel University in 2007 and 
has since taken graduate-level natural resource 

courses at the University of Minnesota. 
 
Amy held a couple of other DNR St. Paul positions 
providing support for the EWR regional office and 
the Regional Operations Division.  Prior to that, she 
worked as a biological science technician at Cape 
Lookout National Seashore, Yellowstone National 
Park, and Padre Island National Seashore.  Amy was 
also a field biologist at Kodiak National Wildlife Ref-
uge and a wetland restoration technician out of Chi-

cago.   
 

She enjoys hunting, fishing, and camping and has al-
ready found a place to live on the lake close to Park 

Rapids.   
 
Greg Henderson started as the new Assistant Area 

Wildlife Manager in Detroit Lakes in April.   
 
Greg is a Detroit Lakes native.  He received a B.S. in 
Fisheries and Wildlife Management from the Univer-
sity of Minnesota in 1998; and has spent time as a 
MCC Crew Leader, Fisheries Laborer, Wildlife La-
borer, Forestry Smoke Chaser, Shallow Lakes Spe-
cialist, Wildlife Technician, and most recently as the 
AAWM in Park Rapids.  His local knowledge and 
years of experience will be a big asset for us here in 
Detroit Lakes.

 
Greg enjoys hunting, fishing, and camping and lives 
with his wife and 3 kids just outside of Detroit 

Lakes.   
 
 
Additionally, there have been several folks promoted 
to Assistant Area Wildlife Managers: Brian Torgus-
son in Detroit Lakes, Jason Lanning at Red Lake 
Wildlife Management Area, and Jason Strege in Glen-

wood. 
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After more than 38 years of service and nearly 30 
years at Tamarac National Wildlife Refuge, wildlife 
biologist Lowell Deede has retired from the U.S. 
Fish & Wildlife Service in May 2015. Lowell's career 
spans portions of five decades and includes multiple 
stations in FWS Region 3 (Morris, Fergus Falls and 
Detroit Lakes WMDs and DeSoto and Tamarac 
NWRs) as well as time spent on the prairies of 
North Dakota while working at Northern Prairie 

Wildlife Research Center. 
 
Gregg Knutsen accepted the Refuge Manager posi-
tion at Glacial Ridge and Rydell NWRs in north-

western MN in late April. 
 

Region 2 –  Bruce D. Anderson 

 

MN DNR Personnel Updates 
 
After an illustrious, inspiring 31 year career Dave 
Johnson (DJ)-Assistant Wildlife Manager at Willow 

River retired from the DNR in early July. Dave had 
an impeccable reputation as being a “nice guy”.  His 
Bucket List included achieving the “Grand Slam” for 

grouse in a single year (sharp-tail, prairie chicken, 
spruce grouse and ruffed grouse). He is still pursu-
ing the Grand Slam. In retirement he intends to 
travel and camp around the state and ramping up 
his fishing and hunting excursions. DJ’s final request 
to his former co-workers was that he “never wants 
to hear another deer hunting story”. Dave’s sense 
of humor and dedication will be missed.  
 
Scott Lewis was hired as a seasonal Laborer, 
Trades, and Equipment (LTE) out of the DNR Wil-
low River office in June.  Scott will work 5 months 
a year, typically May – September.  He comes to us 
from private industry and has a diverse background 
in equipment operation and trades. Most recently 
Scott was working for Industrial Lubricant Compa-

ny as a lead technician. 
 
Wolf Trapping 
 
The US Geological Survey's MN Wolf Project (L. 
David Mech and Shannon Barber-Meyer) and their 
volunteer technicians started live-trapping wolves 
near Ely, MN in the Superior National Forest for 
radio collaring purposes on May 19, 2015.  Their 
goal is to collar approximately 14 wolves with ei-
ther GPS or VHF collars.  Radio collaring will con-

tinue into October 2015.  
 
Prescribed Burning 
 
The NE Region of the DNR completed prescribed 
burns on approximately 1500 acres this spring. The 
primary objective of these burns was to enhance 
sharp tail grouse habitat. Other species most nota-
bly woodcock and golden winged warblers also 

benefit from these projects. 
 
Minnesota Loggers Education Program 
 
Two workshops sponsored by the U of M Cloquet 
Forestry Center and the Minnesota Loggers Educa-
tion Program were conducted earlier this summer. 
The workshops focused on Timber Sale Design 
from a Wildlife Habitat perspective. Basic needs of 

Regional Reports (continued) 
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Regional Reports (continued) 

wildlife species were reviewed both in the classroom 
and in the field.  Loggers were introduced to taking a 
practical look at timber sale design through the eyes 
of a wildlife manager. The workshops were well at-

tended by the logging industry and agency managers.  

 

Region 3— No Report 

Region 4—No Report  

 

Region 5 – No Report  

 

Region 6–  Bill Severud  

 

National Wetland Inventory Update for Min-
nesota—Doug Norris 
 
The Minnesota DNR, Ecological and Water Re-
sources Division recently completed updated NWI 
maps for 36 counties in southern Minnesota.  With 
completion of this phase of the project, updated wet-
land map data is now available for the entire south-
ern third of the state, including the Twin Cities met-
ro area (see map).  The data are available for down-
load through the Minnesota Geospatial Commons 
and can also be displayed on an interactive mapping 
application on the DNR’s website (links below).  The 
data will eventually be incorporated into the U.S. Fish 
and Wildlife Service’s national “Wetlands Mapper.” 
Mapping is currently underway for northeast Minne-
sota (completion in 2016) and mapping will begin 
later this summer for the central part of the state.  
Statewide completion is expected by 2020.  The 
NWI update project is funded by the Minnesota Envi-
ronment and Natural Resources Trust Fund as rec-
ommended by the Legislative-Citizen Commission on 
Minnesota Resources.  For additional information, 
contact Steve Kloiber, DNR Wetlands Mapping and 
Monitoring Coordinator 
(steve.kloiber@state.mn.us).  
 

  
Wetland map data available at: 
  https://gisdata.mn.gov/dataset/water-nat-

wetlands-inv-2009-2014 
  http://www.dnr.state.mn.us/eco/wetlands/

map.html 
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University of Minnesota 

 

Fisheries and Wildlife Club, UMN  
Gabriella Barnas 
 
The Fisheries and Wildlife Club recently finished up 

a very exciting spring semester full of great opportu-

nities, including a visit to the Wildlife Science Center 

in Columbus, MN; bear den monitoring with DNR 

researcher and bear biologist Dave Garshelis in Clo-

quet, MN; attending the annual TWS meeting for 

the Minnesota and Wisconsin chapters, where the 

club finished in 2nd place for the annual Quiz Bowl; 

and stream restoration at Eagle Creek in Savage, 

MN, where we worked with the DNR to improve 

fish and wildlife habitat.  We also held officer elec-

tions for the coming year and would like to congrat-

ulate Gabriella Barnas (President), Dan Larson (VP 

of Fisheries), Ryan Keenan (VP of Wildlife), Amanda 

Zak (Secretary), Jessica Colbaugh (Treasurer), and 

Melissa Boman (Head of Design and Outreach) on 

being elected. While we are on hiatus for the sum-

mer, we are looking forward to getting off to a 

quick and active start in the fall.  

Student Chapter Reports 
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The 2015 North Central Student Conclave was an unprecedented success in large part due to your gener-
ous $1500 donation.  This year the conclave was held at the Audubon Center of the Northwoods in Sand-
stone, Minnesota which provided the perfect setting to allow students from all over the northcentral states 
to come together and learn from wildlife professions.  The two colleges co-hosting the event were Univer-

sity of Minnesota Crookston and Bemidji State University. 
A total of 107 students and three student advisors attended the conclave.  The university that attended 
was: Iowa State University, Lake Superior State University, Michigan State University, Michigan Tech, Min-
nesota State University Moorhead, Northern Michigan University, Purdue University, South Dakota State 
University, University of Wisconsin Stevens Point, University of Minnesota Crookston, and Bemidji State 

University. 
Students arrived on Friday, March 27, 2015 and were presented with a gift bag filled with wildlife related 
goodies from sponsors.  The students were given a tour of the facilities and participated in a fishing lure 
painting activity.  Dinner the first night included a speech from the keynote speaker, MN DNR Commis-
sioner Tom Landwehr, who spoke about how to become effective future wildlife managers.  Many of the 

students then attended a bonfire after Commissioner Landwehr finished speaking. 
Saturday hosted the day of main events where students were able to attend workshops and seminars.  Sat-
urday also included several contests including: wildlife photography, wildlife calling, and quiz bowl competi-
tion.  The quiz bowl competition was highly competitive with the winning team, University of Minnesota 

Crookston, taking home the prize of a wood burned plaque. 
Sunday’s events included the club leader meeting where officers from each of the attending college’s wild-
life societies meet to discuss future improvements of the conclave and who would host the conclave for 

2016. 
Overall, the conclave was a huge success and set a new standard for years to come.  The conclave would 
not have been possible without the contributions from sponsors such as you.  Your contribution was 
acknowledged on the sponsor poster located at the registration table and in the main dining hall for each 
meal.  We also acknowledged your contribution during the opening and closing ceremonies.  Thank you 

very much for helping us provide such a positive experience for the Conclave here in Minnesota! 
The list of guest speakers and topics that were presented on at the conclave include the following: 
 

 Mike Schrage – Tribal Lands, Elk Restoration 
 Mark Ditmer – Unmanned Aerial Vehicles and Bears 
 John Erb – Furbearer Management 
 Ross Heir – Prairie Management 
 Rick Brusewitz – Fisheries Management 
 Lou Cornicelli – Human Dimensions of Wildlife 
 Jeff Duschene – Prescribed Grazing 
 Curt Vacek – Wildlife Photography 
 Ray Norgaard – Wetland Management 
 Tony Hewitt – Managing for Oak Savannah 
 Dan Svedarsky – Prairie Dancers 

 
There were additionally several workshops that provided hands on experience for the students that at-

tended.  The guest speakers and workshops include the following: 
 Dave Rave – Waterfowl Wing Identification 
 Mandy Uhrich – Wildlife Depredation 
 Brian Hiller and Peter Sahr – Copper Bullets 
 John Loegering – Radiotelemetry, Passerine Mist Netting 
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Voices from the Swamp 7 - Meeting the 

Press by Ray Norrgard 
 
Across the country, the printed news media is 
dropping its coverage of the outdoors, and outdoor 
reporters, in favor of additional coverage of profes-
sional sports. We are very fortunate in Minnesota 
to still have one of the largest, and relatively savvy, 
outdoor corps of reporters and columnists in the 
nation. That is good news even if it means that 
wildlife professionals are, at times, subjected to less 

than pleasant circumstances.  
 
The vast majority of reporters work hard to get 
stories right. Having said that, the truth is that on 
any given day reporters have to absorb, digest and 
coherently tell often complicated stories that must be told in very limited space and presented in such a 
way that readers/listeners/viewers will care enough to read them. They generally don’t have the luxury of 
researching things for days or weeks, much less the years that are the measure of academic and scientific 
standards. And editors may inadvertently add or delete important nuances when making grammatical chang-

es. 
 
There is a fair amount of guidance floating around about how to talk to the media when that dreaded call 
from a reporter gets sent to your phone. While sound, most of these fail to mention some of the most im-

portant survival tips. 
 

1.  Start by making sure you have the reporter’s correct name, media outlet, and contact infor-
mation such as phone number, email, and address. 
 
2. Give yourself time to pull together your thoughts. The best way to do this is with two questions, 
a request, and a promise. First, ask the reporter to specify what information they are seeking. Sec-
ond, ask what their deadline is. Third, explain to the reporter that you are in the middle of some-
thing right now that needs to be dealt with (aren’t we always?) and promise to get back to them in 
15 minutes or an hour or the next day, depending on the complexity of the information and the 

reporter’s deadline. 
Buying a little time will benefit both you and the reporter. Pulling together the needed information 
and organizing your thoughts will save the reporter time during and after the interview. Be sure to 
identify acronyms and technical terms (“jargon”) that the reporter, as well as their readers or lis-
teners, are not likely to be familiar with. Use full names rather than acronyms in your replies and 

explain or find substitutes for technical words or phrases.  
Choose a time that gives the reporter plenty of leeway before their deadline in case they need to 
follow up. This can be a challenge when the reporter is up against a tight deadline as they often are. 

Don’t be shocked to hear they need to have their story into the editor the same day as the call. 
 
3. Before you return the call get it clear in your mind what you want to communicate. If possible, 
practice reducing your message to “sound bites”. That doesn’t mean you don’t go into deeper ex-
planation. What it does mean is that concise statements help to open and close responses and help 

Voices From the Swamp 
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Voices From the Swamp (continued) 

the interviewee stay on message. Reporters often like sound bites because they are straightforward 

to quote.  
 
4. When possible, pull together brochures, reports, or web sites that the reporter can access if 
they want additional details or information. Just don’t be surprised if they seem unwilling to take the 
time to read the information themselves. Identify and check with others whom the reporter may 
also want to interview. Checking their availability also gives them a heads up that a reporter may be 

calling.  
Most reporters feel much safer relying on written material than quotes. Phone connections, speak-

ing styles, and voice tones can make taking notes or transcribing tapes challenging. 
 
5. Clear other stuff away before you return the call so you will not be distracted. That can mean 
clearing your desk, closing the door (in those rare occasions you have one), turning off email, facing 
away from the window, or kenneling the dog. You need, and the reporter deserves, to have full at-
tention paid to the interview. Parked vehicles and personal bathrooms can be handy places to re-

duce background noise during off hours.  
 
6. If the reporter is with print media, offer to provide photos if you have them. TV reporters obvi-
ously prefer video but will sometimes use photos if the image saves broadcast time or is titillating. 
Offering to guide to a construction, survey, or project site that fits or supports the story will be 
appreciated by the reporter (even if they do not have time to take advantage of the offer) and can 
help you tell a complete story. Follow up the interview by email with a thank you and printed infor-

mation that clearly reiterates and supports your chosen message. 
 
7. Request corrections when inaccurate information is published. Request them calmly in a matter 
of fact kind of way. Mistakes happen and your manner should reflect that reality; however, insist 
that mistakes and misinterpretations be corrected. If inaccurate information is posted online it can 
go viral and you lose the opportunity for correction. Most media outlets will post an editor’s note 
on a story that’s been corrected. That action can be critical in avoiding perpetuation of inaccuracies. 
Schedules are usually very tight in newsrooms, and it is easier and faster to repeat someone else’s 
story on the assumption that they have the facts right. Viral sharing websites completely rely on this 

technique. 
 

The media is a valuable asset to our profession. Our greatest enemy is ignorance rather than criticism. De-
veloping a trusted relationship with local or statewide reporters will pay dividends far into the future even if 

we occasionally have to thicken our skins. 
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HISTORY AND RETIRED WILDLIFERS  - Bill Berg 
                                                                           
Many DNR folks know of my interest in history, especially DNR Wildlife history. I am fortunate to have 
worked at a time when many of the old “original” Wildlifers were still around, and to have worked with a 
great bunch from the late 1960s to 2001, and also, to know many of the new employees as well. Recently, 
while reading an MS Thesis on Isle Royale sharp-tailed grouse by Christian A. Martin, I ran across citations 
by the late Andy Ammann, Bud Heinselman, Gordon Gullion, Larry Krefting, Bob Farmes, Henry Hanson, 
and Fred and Fran Hamerstrom, and I thought “gosh— how fortunate I am to have known each of them! 
Did I work at the right time or what?” The many phases of my job also provided me with the opportunity 
to work with every natural resource agency in the state, including Tribal governments and industry. On top 
of that, Minnesota worked closely with all surrounding states and provinces, so I got to know folks there, 

too. 
 
Long before retirement in 2001, I began gathering old articles, artifacts, and contact information, and that 
effort continues today. I know others in other agencies, mainly in USFWS and USFS, who share my history 
passion, and who also have historical knowledge and collections. Some of my most precious moments in 
recent years have been informal discussions with some of those “old timers” who are still around.  Other 
times, valuable history is gathered at retirement celebrations, memorial dedications, and sadly, funerals. 
That old Wildlifers are always the last ones to leave these events attest to the valued conservation family 

we all work with.  
 
Examples of these treasures are some of the late Bill Longley’s writings, aided by information from living 
legends like Bob Jessen, Dick Wettersten, Jay Janecek, Henry Wulf, and Gerald Bue (Bue, together with 
Dave Wiley, are  the last two surviving “Original Game Managers”). I believe that everyone in natural re-
sources should know something about the background of their work area, and how it got that way. Over 
the years I have developed a history of all Conservation Department/Department of Natural Resources 
Wildlife Field Stations, and the Area Managers who worked there. Still incomplete (as is any history), this is 
available to anyone (bltrbrg@frontier.com). There are lots of other history jottings in the collection, mainly 
by the late Bill Longley, and perhaps these can be included in future MNTWS Newsletters. 
 
So why involve MNTWS? First, everyone should know their roots, like “when did my field station start, and 
who started it? Second, many retired Wildlifers in all agencies value this history stuff, and those still in 
MNTWS might recognize a name or two. Perhaps they also know of an old file cabinet in the shed with 
priceless information. And third, perhaps some retirees who dropped MNTWS might come back into the 
fold. So where will all this stuff end up? Remember, history is never finished. I personally hope it’s not just a 
dusty folder in the DNR Library in St. Paul. In 2014, Wisconsin DNR Wildlife published an outstanding 
book on the history of their agency. Perhaps that should be our goal as well? At least, if some history from 

any agency were published in the MNTWS Newsletter, it would have a repository.   
 
So please let your MNTWS Regional Representatives know if you have an interest in history, and if the 

MNTWS should even be working on it? Or should there be a wildlife history article in each MNTWS 

Newsletter? Perhaps you would consider writing one? 

mailto:bltrbrg@frontier.com


 

Page 13 Volume 42, Issue II 

Other Items... 

Oldest Banded Bald Eagle Dies, But Sets New 
Longevity Record 
by Elizabeth Goldbaum, Staff Writer   |   June 16, 2015 02:20pm ET  
 

 The oldest known banded bald eagle was killed by a car on a road in western New York on June 2, 
according to New York state officials. But the 38-year-old bird of prey surpassed the previous longevity rec-
ord for this species by five years, which could be a sign that conservation efforts are helping bald eagles 
make a comeback, officials say. 
 "This record eagle is a testament to the diligent conservation and restoration work done under New 
York's Bald Eagle Restoration Program," Marc Gerstman, executive deputy commissioner of the New York 
state Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC), said in a statement. 
After bald eagles nearly went extinct in the 1960s, they were listed as an endangered species in the lower 48 
states under the federal Endangered Species Preservation Act of 1966. In 1972, a national ban was passed on 
the pesticide DDT, because the chemical inhibited eagle eggs from hatching in the nest. Taking, or killing, 
bald eagles was also prohibited as part of the federal Endangered Species Act of 1973, which eventually 
gave rise to New York state's Bald Eagle Restoration Project of 1976. Intensive restoration programs in the 
late 1970s slowly rebuilt the bird's numbers, and since 1999, the population of breeding bald eagles has in-
creased each year, according to the Department of Environmental Conservation's New York State Bald Ea-
gle Conservation Plan. Gerstman commended the DEC's efforts to conserve habitats and maintain clean air 
and water for bald eagles and other wildlife. 
 Eagles and other large birds are sometimes banded to help researchers track their migration patterns 
and assess the birds' health. The ring-shaped bands fit on the birds' legs but don't cause any harm. Banding 
records indicate that the record-setting eagle was a nestling, or too young to leave its nest, when it was origi-
nally brought from Lake Puposky in northern Minnesota to the Montezuma National Wildlife Refuge in 
Seneca Falls, New York, as part of the state's Bald Eagle Restoration Program. It was one of five young ea-
gles brought to and raised at Montezuma. 
 The eagle was banded in August 1977, when it was only a few months old, DEC officials said. Four 
years later, once it reached its breeding age, the eagle nested in Hemlock-Canadice State Forest, about an 
hour's drive from the refuge. The eagle, called 03142, was a father to many eaglets over the ensuing years. 
Peter Nye, a retired DEC wildlife biologist who started New York's Bald Eagle Restoration Program, said 
that when researchers banded 03142, they "had no idea how very special and significant this young bald ea-
gle would become to our nascent bald eagle restoration program." 

 "Based on his recent recovery near this site, we have to assume he has been the resident male, 
breeding here for the past 34 years," Nye said in a statement. "That's quite a stretch, and likely a record in 
itself." Over 13 years, from 1975 to 1988, 198 bald eagles were collected from nests in other states and were 
raised in New York. Today, New York hosts 350 pairs of nesting bald eagles.   The 38-year-old eagle was 
found with a recently killed rabbit nearby and appeared to have been hit by a vehicle. Vehicle collisions 
cause more than 30 percent of known eagle deaths, according to the DEC. "His longevity, 38 years — alt-
hough ingloriously cut short by a motor vehicle — is also a national record for known life span of a wild 
bald eagle. All I can say is, hats off to you, 03142 — job well done!" Nye said. 

http://www.livescience.com/contact_author.php?a=Uld4cGVtRmlaWFJvSUVkdmJHUmlZWFZ0S21WbmIyeGtZbUYxYlNveQ==
http://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/NYSDEC/bulletins/109c8e0
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Submit Your Wings  
Help in DNR's landscape genetics study by submitting wings 

from sharp-tailed grouse and prairie chicken. 

http://files.dnr.state.mn.us/wildlife/grouse/grouse_wings.pdf
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Jill Fejszes is the new chair of the prairie farmland committee.  She is a native of Michigan, where she grew 
up in a dairy farming family near Lake Michigan.  She graduated from Michigan State University in 2011 with 
a BS in Fisheries and Wildlife, and spent time working seasonal jobs with the Nature Conservancy doing 
dune and prairie restoration.  Jillian worked for a CWMA (Cooperative Weed Management Area) in Michi-
gan for a year and a half before coming to Thief River Falls to work as the Pheasants Forever Farm Bill Biol-

ogist for Pennington, West Polk and Marshall Counties. 
 
Prior to her work with natural resources, Jill obtained a BS in Sociology and Psychology from Central Mich-
igan University in 2003 and spent over 8 years working in the social work field before deciding to head back 

to school. 
 
Jill enjoys hiking, camping and in general being outdoors.  Jill and her husband are enjoying the plants and 

wildlife of Northwest Minnesota and are glad they got the chance to move out here. 

Board Member Information 

Where’s the Board Meeting Minutes?? 
 
Check out the minutes from the latest board meeting on the 

TWS website at: 
 
http://drupal.wildlife.org/minnesota/minutes 



 

Page 23 Minnesota Chapter of The Wildlife Society 

 

Other Items… (continued) 

Page 23 Volume 42, Issue II 

 

Officers 

President:  Rich Olsen  Richard.olsen@state.mn.us 

President-Elect:  Stephen Winter  Stephen.winter@okstate.edu 

Past President:  Steve Windels  mntws2014@gmail.com 

Secretary:  Maria Fosado  maria_fosado@fws.gov 

Treasurer:  Lindsey Shartell  lmshartell@gmail.com 
 

Regional Representatives 

Region 1:  Kyle Arola kyle.arola@state.mn.us 

Region 2:  Bruce Anderson  bruce.d.anderson@state.mn.us 

Region 3:  Tony Hewitt  anothony_hewitt@fws.gov 

Region 4:  Lisa Gelvin-Innvaer  lagwild@hotmail.com 

Region 5:  Gretchen Miller  gretchen.miller@state.mn.us 

Region 6:  Bill Severud  seve0135@umn.edu 
 

Committee Chairs 

Audit:  Gretchen Mehmel  gmehmel@wiktel.com  

Awards:  Thom Soule  souletp@bektel.com 

COWCH:  Vacant 

Fundraising:  Sheldon Myerchin  sheldon_myerchin@fws.gov &  

                       Dawn Plattner      plattner12@hotmail.com 

Forest Issues:  Norm Moody  snmoody@tds.net 

Historian/Archivist:  John Moriarty  john.moriarty@co.ramsey.mn.us 

Membership:  Mandy Uhrich  mandyuhrich@hotmail.com  

Newsletter Editor:  Bailey Petersen  baileyjpetersen@gmail.com 

Prairie/Farmland Issues:  Jillian Fejszes   jfejszes@pheasantsforever.org  

Statewide Issues:  Bill Faber  wfaber@clcmn.edu 

Student Relations:  Lori Schmidt  l.schmidt@vcc.edu  

Wetland Issues:  Laurie Fairchild  laurie_fairchild@fws.gov 

 

Representatives 

Minnesota Conservation Federation:  Bill Faber  wfaber@clcmn.edu 

NRCS State Technical Committee: Jodie Provost   Jodie.provost@yahoo.com 

BWSR Drainage Workgroup:  Ray Norrgard  Ray.norrgard@state.mn.us 
Beltrami Island LUP Citizen Input Panel:  Margaret Anderson  petrel@mncable.net 

 

 

 

2015 Chapter Governing Board 
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School 
Bemidji State University 
Chapter Advisor:  Brian Hiller  BHiller@bemidjistate.edu 
Chapter President:  Lynda LaFond 

 
Minnesota State University—Moorhead 
Chapter Advisor:  Donna Stockram  stockram@mnstate.edu 
Chapter President:  James Kawlewski 
 
University of Minnesota—Crookston 
Chapter Advisor:  John Loegering  jloegeri@umn.edu 
Chapter President:  Alisha Moslof 
 
University of Minnesota—Twin Cities 
Chapter Advisor:  James Forrester  jdforest@umn.edu 
Chapter President:  Beth Rasmussen 
 
Central Lakes College                                                      
Chapter Advisor: William Faber  wfaber@clcmn.edu           
Chapter President: Eli Ploof    
 
Vermillion Community College 
Chapter Advisor: Lori Schmidt  l.schmidt@vcc.edu  
Chapter President: Timothy Gray  

2015 Student Chapters 

 

The Minnesota Wildlifer is an electronic publication published quarterly by 
The Minnesota Chapter of The Wildlife Society.  Newsletter items to be con-
sidered for publication should be sent to the Newsletter Editor by the follow-
ing dates: March 01, June 01, September 01, and December 01.  If you would 
like to contribute to the next newsletter please send an email to Bailey Pe-
tersen, Newsletter Editor at baileyjpetersen@gmail.com and write in the sub-
ject line “MN TWS newsletter submission”.  Previous editions of The Minne-
sota Wildlifer are available on our website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visit our website!  http://drupal.wildlife.org/minnesota/ 


